
 Kentucky Road Riders 

River Valley Riders—Chapter G 
June 2025 

 “FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY, AND KNOWLEDGE” 

NEXT GET-TOGETHER:  Tuesday 6/10/25 — American Legion, Post 4, 8355 US-42, Florence, KY 

41042. 6pm Social Hours, bring your meal to eat. 7pm Meeting. 

The website now features an Event Calendar which lists dates for all social, camping and rides. Details for 
each type of event are located separately. Ride event details can be found here Ride Schedule.  

Welcome to the River Valley Riders, “The G”, a local chapter of Wing’D Riders, located in 

Northern Kentucky (Florence). We are a group of like-minded motorcyclists who gather to 

ride! We welcome all brands of motorcycles.  

https://chapterg.org
https://chapterg.org/ride-schedule/
https://chapterg.org/ride-schedule-2024/


Dinner Ride—Milford Schoolhouse Restaurant 

    It was a beautiful day for a ride! After winding through the backroads of Ohio, our dinner location was the 

Milford Schoolhouse Restaurant. This is housed in a Civil War era building circa 1863. The menu is hand-

written on the blackboard. You select your entrée and it’s served family style with mash potatoes, gravy, 

green beans, corn and corn bread.  They start you out with a salad as you read the menu.   

They have a lot of selections to please everyone.  I highly recommend saving room for dessert — try their 

chocolate peanut butter pie. Yum! 



Lunch Ride—Plain Folk Cafe 

    Another great day for a ride!  This time we headed to Plain Folk Café in Pleasant Plain, OH.  Their menu con-

sist of soup, salad, sandwiches, wraps and gourmet grill cheese. They specialize in grill cheese and have a 

large selection.   



SPONSOR’S BLOCK 
My Most Memorable Ride 

While trying to think about my most memorable ride, I quickly realized that I have so many that I can’t nar-

row it down to one.  I’ve been fortunate enough to have ridden in 40 of the 48 lower states, both with oth-

ers and alone.  I’ve made two documented Iron Butt Rides (1000 miles in less than 24 hours), plus a couple 

other ones that I didn’t document.  I’ve completed the Master Traveler Award for the Iron Butt Association, 

which required getting at least 50 National Park or National Historic Site stamps in at least 25 different states 

in less than 1 year, as well as camping trips and numerous multi-day trips, and I’ve thoroughly enjoyed all of 

them.  I’ve learned so much from others while traveling, as well as a few lessons that I picked up myself, and 

one of those lessons is what I’ve decided to share.  

When I first joined GWRRA and began attending Chapter G gatherings, one of the things that grabbed me 

pretty quickly was all the traveling stories I heard people talking about.  I had never taken a trip on a motor-

cycle up to that point and I couldn’t wait to give it a try.  The first trip Leah and I made together on the bike 

was to Branson, Missouri.  We had ridden together many times, but just short-day rides, so this was brand 

new to both of us.  I had recently purchased all the fancy riding gear, consisting of Joe Rocket Riding Suits, 

and the weather on our departure morning was chilly with a misty rain, so the suits were perfect.  As we got 

into St. Louis, the weather had gotten pretty warm and those suits were quickly becoming uncomfortable, 

and Leah tried to persuade me to take them off.  Unfortunately, we didn’t have a trailer, and the saddle bags 

and trunk were packed so tightly that we couldn’t have put anything else in there including one of those 

pressed penny souvenirs you see everywhere.  She accepted that we were going to have to keep them on, 

and we made it safely to our room in Branson, where we were able to put the suits away and enjoy our 

weeklong stay.  The riding in the area was great and we accidentally discovered the town of Eureka Springs, 

Arkansas while we were out enjoying the Ozarks.  Everything was just beautiful until we started packing for 

home and realized we were going to have to wear those suits again, and the weather forecast was for sun-

shine and warm temperatures.  Shortly after we began the trip home, I had to stop for gas and the begging 

began to remove the suits.  She even suggested to hold them while we rode.  Those are some pretty expen-

sive suits and I wasn’t about to take the chance of her letting go of something, so I insisted that we wear 

them.  As I pulled out of that gas station, my thoughts began to become obsessed with the fact that I was 

going to have to get a trailer if I ever expected her to travel with me again.   

Our next big trip was to Wing-Ding 32 in Des Moines, Iowa, and you better believe I had a trailer for that trip, 

and have had one on every other trip she has taken with me.  I call it her traveling suitcase.  I’d be willing to 

bet that I’m not the only one who has a story like this.  Stay safe my friends and Leah and I, along with her 

traveling suitcase hope to see you on the road soon. 

 

Rick Cridlin 
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Are you looking for a way to put some miles on the motorcycle while also viewing some of Mother 

Nature’s finest wonders? Why not visit some of Kentucky’s waterfalls. You might also get some ex-

ercise while you are at it.   

The largest such phenomenon in the state is Cumberland Falls on Highway 90 in Corbin. “Known as 

the 'Niagara of the South,' the 125-foot curtain of water falling into a boulder-strewn gorge is dra-

matic day or night. But it is only during a full moon that you can see the moonbow, a phenomenon 

not found anywhere else in the Western Hemisphere! The "moonbow," also called a white rainbow 

or lunar rainbow, is formed just like a rainbow—light is refracted in tiny water droplets—and ap-

pears for the two or so days, as long as the sky is clear, on either end of the full moon.” (KY State 

Parks Website) In June, the Moonbow will be visible on the nights of June 9 – 13. In July, the dates 

are the 8th thru the 12th. The Park offers a lodge, cabins or camping if you want to make an over-

night or longer stay. As is the case with all the KY State Resort Parks, there is a restaurant. You can 

also visit Eagle Falls at this park. The 44-foot-high Falls is accessed by a 3-mile loop trail. 

Not far from Cumberland Falls is Yahoo Falls in the Big South Fork National River and Recreation Ar-

ea. At 113 feet tall, it is considered one of the tallest waterfalls in the state. The hike to and from 

the falls is 4.2 miles. If you want to hike an additional .75 miles, you can view Yahoo Arch on the 

same trail. 

While in this area, you can visit Princess Falls in Stearns. This Falls is on Lick Creek in Daniel Boone 

National Forest. You will need to take the 2-mile long Sheltowee Trace Trail to reach the 13-foot-

high Falls. 

Taking KY Route 92 west to the Monticello area will lead you to Town Creek Falls. Located on Elk 

Spring Creek, Town Creek Falls has a 50-foot drop and is 80 feet wide. Continuing west on KY Route 

90 and north on KY Route 734 will lead you to the Seventy-Six Falls Recreation Area. 76 Falls is 

where Indian Creek meets Lake Cumberland. The reviews promote visiting the Falls from a boat on 

the Lake. 

There are still more waterfalls to see in the Commonwealth, but this will give you a start to adding 

those miles for the Chapter G annual mileage contest. 

Resources: 

Explore | Cumberland Falls State Resort Park 
 
Town Creek Falls 
 
14 Jaw-Dropping Waterfalls in Kentucky (+ Map!) 

https://parks.ky.gov/explore/cumberland-falls-state-resort-park-7786
https://kywaterfalls.com/dir/index.php/mississippian-plateau/1919-town-creek-falls
https://virginiatraveltips.com/waterfalls-in-kentucky/
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Let’s Talk Membership! 

Members are beginning to receive their JMC Rider membership cards in the mail.   When you get 
yours, just replace the card in your purse or wallet.  It will show your membership number to be 
the same as your Wing’d Rider membership number.  The Launch Issue of JMC Rider magazine is 
now available to view on the website (www.JMCORP.com) along with many past issues of WRider 
Magazine. The printed version of the magazine has also been mailed out as of May 25th. 
 
WRRally #3 has been cancelled and replaced by the new JMC RIDERS Rally Stops with adventure 
rides and other activities being scheduled now for the remainder of 2025.  Information on these 
Rally Stop activities will continue to be posted under the Rally Stop tab on the JMCorp homepage 
at www.JMCORP.com. 
 
Closer to home, to push membership here locally at RVR we have new ducks available!  These 

little guys are eager and willing to seek out new members.  All you have to do is set them gently 

on the seat of a rider that you might feel would enjoy the company of our Chapter.  The ducks will 

do the rest.  So, get out and ride, and if you see’em…duck’em! 

 

 

http://www.JMCORP.com
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With the return of favorable 
weather, most of us have gotten 
back to riding.  Many of us like to 
ride in groups, enjoying the hobby 
we love with others of like mind.  
Group motorcycle riding is a phi-
losophy that emphasizes a blend 
of safety, communication, and 
camaraderie while simultaneously 
requiring riders to be aware of 
their surroundings, to maintain 
proper spacing, and to communi-
cate effectively.  It is about riding 
as a team, where everyone relies 
on and respects each other to en-
sure a safe and enjoyable experi-
ence.  

Here are some important points 
of group motorcycle riding philos-
ophy: 

Safety: proper spacing, staggered 
formations, and awareness of 
road conditions.  

Communication: hand signals and 
CB/Bluetooth communication to 
alert other riders about changes in 
speed, direction, or potential haz-
ards.  

Responsibility: realizing that each 
rider is responsible for their own 
safety and the safety of the others 
in the group.  

Respect: acknowledging and col-
laborating with the leader, the 
group, and other road users.  

Having fun: emphasizing the 
shared experience and camarade-
rie of riding together, while main-
taining safety and respect.  

Group riding is an active, con-
stantly changing, and dynamic 
event.  Conditions on the road are 
always in flux due to traffic, road 
conditions, actions from other 
users, and natural occurrences 
such as weather and animal activi-
ty.  This requires a foundation of 
trust among the participants in 
the ride.  Group riding does not 

excuse the rider from sound 
judgement or safe practices.  Each 
rider is responsible for his own 
decisions, regardless of the group 
dynamic. 

There are several ways each rider 
can provide the respect and con-
sideration he expects from the 
others in the group.  It is im-
portant to maintain lane position 
especially in tight turns and in 
traffic.  Riders on the inside of a 
right-hand turn should try their 
best to stay on the right side of 
the road, especially when turning 
from a stop, as at an intersection.  
At stop signs and traffic lights, the 
group should collapse together, 
with each rider moving up next to 
the person ahead.  Proper lane 
position will normally allow 
enough room for a bike and a 
trike to stop next to each other.  
Close formation at a stop allows 
the group to get through the in-
tersection in less time, reducing 
the exposure of all the riders to 
cross traffic and left turning vehi-
cles.   

Remember that your actions have 
consequences.  Every time you 
brake (for an obstacle or entering 
a turn), accelerate, or decelerate, 
you immediately affect ALL of the 
riders behind you.  Any sudden 
action you make will require a 
sudden reaction from ALL of the 
other riders.  Always do your best 
and signal your intentions well 
ahead to avoid causing panic 
among those riders who are fol-
lowing you. 

Be aware of the differences in the 
vehicles in your group.  Generally, 
if a vehicle participating in the 
group ride has less than three 
wheels, that vehicle will have a 
great deal of difficulty staying up-
right without rider input.  And the 
slower that vehicle is moving, the 

more rider input is required.  
Group rides these days usually 
consist of more multi-wheeled 
vehicles than two-wheeled motor-
cycles.  Many of the operators of 
these multi-wheeled vehicles 
were skilled riders of two wheels.  
Maybe this describes you.  Do you 
remember riding on two wheels 
and the effort it took to keep the 
bike balanced and smooth during 
slow speed operation? 

We all know we should ride our 
own ride, and we are responsible 
for our own actions.  But this does 
not mean that you can do what 
you want without regard to the 
effects on other road users.  We 
all have responsibility to each oth-
er when we interact on the high-
way, regardless of the setting.  
Using the highway is a privilege, 
not a right.  Be respectful and pa-
tient so we all get along and arrive 
alive. 
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Jerry & Luanne Williams  

KY State/ 

Chapter G Treasurers 

Hi Chapter G, 
 
Congratulations to our winners on Tuesday, May 13, 2025, Chapter Get Together!!  Lucky Tom 
Reilly won 3x that night.  Tom won the $10 “Membership” Draw this month.  Chris Davis won 1st 
place for $29, Tom won 2nd place for $17, and Tom won 3rd place for $12. 
 
Thank you to all who participated in the May Gathering.    
 
Also, we want to thank Dean Hedger. He did a great job selling our 50/30/20 tickets.  If it was not 
for Dean selling tickets this month and our wonderful members/guests purchasing our 50/30/20 
tickets, we would not have the opportunity to do the fun events that we do each year. 

SO
C

IA
L 

SE
C

R
ET

A
R

Y
 

River Valley Riders—Chapter G would like to wish a very  Happy Birthday and a Happy Anniversary to 

our members who are celebrating in the month of June. If you have a birthday or anniversary in June 

that I have missed, please contact me so I can update my roster. 

 

   6/13 Michele Heil 

   6/14 Luanne Williams 

   6/26 Donita Nardi     

   Lesley H  

       6/12 Rick & Leah C 

             

    

If you have any information, for anyone who is sick or passed away that needs to be forwarded to 

our Chapter G family, please contact me at: social@chapterg.org.      
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 Summer semi officially starts Memorial Day Weekend 

and that is the real kick off of camping season.  Are 

you ready?  I am and I plan to encompass all things 

camping when I am camping.  Relaxing, great food, 

bonfires, great friends and the laughter of my grand-

children.  All of this has one important fac-

tor...making memories. 

Did you know that Dr. Phill one time prescribed a 

camping trip for a family that always seemed to be at 

odds.  They weren't getting along, they never enjoyed 

spending time with one another.  Each member of 

the family seemed to be doing their own thing and 

they never seemed to connect.  What a terrible situa-

tion as parents and what a horrible lifestyle to live.  If 

you can't get along with the people you live with, life 

must be miserable. 

So he sent them on a camping trip.  They had to live 

in close quarters, work together for meals, to create 

fun things to do and spend TIME together. They prob-

ably considered it a punishment.  In truth, he proba-

bly saved that family and they will remember this trip 

always.  I really don't know what the follow up was 

from this trip.  I want to believe it had a positive out-

come.  If anyone knows, please share the details with 

me.   

The important message here is to make some memo-

ries this summer.  I know this is the camping spot of 

the newsletter, you can make memories without 

camping.  But camping memories are great! There 

have been good and bad camping trips, but they all 

contain memories. So I hope you have a summer 

filled with memory making experiences. 
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 Hello Chapter G, 

I recently went on one of The River Valley Rider’s 

wonderful rides to Pleasant Plain, Ohio, where the 

group had a wonderful lunch together.  The ride lead-

ers, Steve and Leslie, know exactly how to lead a safe 

and fun ride. Thank you for always doing a great job. 

Riding in a group can be difficult for both the leader, 

tail and the riders.  Steve and Leslie always have a 

planned route.  Sometimes a planned route does not 

always work due to unforeseen circumstances such 

as construction, road closures, and accidents.  At one 

point, during our ride, the group was divided by a 

traffic light and our leaders displayed the use of alter-

nate routes.  They were calm and collective, under-

stood the situation, and quickly solved the problem. 

Citizens Band Radio (CB Radio) has always been one 

of the best parts of the Goldwing.  It safely allows the 

riders to communicate about hazards, turns, stops, 

lane changes, wildlife, and even emergencies. I enjoy 

the River Valley Riders especially because Leslie and 

Steve are great at communication.  

Now that many of us ride trikes, proper spacing and 

staggering is still very important.  Our group safely 

rode in proper spacing with staggered positions mak-

ing it possible to see hazards that may appear in front 

of you, leaving you the ability to make an emergency 

stop, if necessary.  Always scan ahead of obstacles 

and traffic that has stopped in front of you. 

Let’s all continue to ride safely. 

Rick & Leah Cridlin 

Camping Coordinators 

Jerry Williams  
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Yay, we finally made the Milford Schoolhouse ride this year. No hurricane in sight; a sunny coolish 

day around 65 degrees. Lots of curves, hills and a beautiful covered bridge to ride across. Although 

we had many turns to navigate, we kept together with many thanks to Donita, our tail, and Rick C. 

relaying turns as we had 10 bikes.  We also got some help from a nice Harley rider who blocked so 

we could all make a left turn in a small town!  Earlier on in the ride we came up to a stop and a 

couple of sport bike riders put on a show for us, revving their engines, pumping their fists and 

waving to all; so very fun and cool of them. The final leg of the ride to the destination was to go 

thru Indian Hill, which if you don’t know is full of “old money” huge mansions, and some new ones 

too! One house had a 7-car garage and was adding on another 3-car garage. I think somebody 

mentioned it was Rick C’s dream house, to which he readily agreed. We had great fun negotiating 

the hills and curves here and gawking at how the other half live. 

 The food was plentiful here, served family style. Again, a great place to try if you haven’t been 

there.  

Our second ride in May was to another converted schoolhouse, Plain Folk Cafe; an unintended 

theme, out in Pleasant Plain OH. 14 of us started off on a sunny 65–72-degree day for a long 3.5-

hour ride to the destination. Yes, there was a comfort stop (a.k.a bathroom break), but you have 

to ask somebody who was on the ride about that experience. Again, many different curves, hills 

but the same covered bridge as in the Milford Schoolhouse ride. This gave many of us the oppor-

tunity to take the bingo “thumbs up” picture for the State Bingo game and our own RVR bingo ver-

sion. Additionally, we saw several murals; one on a donut shop and another on a rural cinder block 

building. If you don’t do Facebook, you can see the 2 murals and the covered bridge on a snip of 

the Facebook post I made, below this article.  

Dave, the owner of Plain Folk Café was kind enough to come over to our table and tell us a bit of 

the history of the schoolhouse. Turns out he grew up only 3 miles from it and most of the inside is 

original, including the blackboard. They have live music and an open mike night every week. He 

said the talent that comes out for these are amazing. He noted several had gone on to national 

recognition; getting their first start in front of a live audience at his Plain Folk Café. The inside is 

decorated in a music theme, as Dave was in a band and has a huge love of music. He was very ap-

preciative of our group choosing his restaurant.  

Interestingly enough, we again had some good Samaritans holding traffic so our group of 11 bikes 

could make turns. Makes you feel good that some people can spare a few extra minutes a do 

something nice for others! 

 Again, many thanks to Donita who selflessly offered to ride tail again, and to Jerry for helping out 

on the ride. We can’t do all we do without these folks who take on these extra duties to make the 

ride safe and fun for all. THANK YOU!!! 
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Our next ride, in June, is after the Ride-In and after the RVR chapter meeting. You still have time to 

sign up!. We will be going to the Clermont House of Honey as a stop before lunch. The owner has 

kindly offered to give us a quick lesson on bees and honey!  Her store has so many kinds of honey 

and wonderful products such as lip balm, beeswax candles & bowls, all of which she makes herself. 

The store also offers other local products, such as artisan bread, wildflower bouquets, goats milk 

skin care products and so much more. Maybe you’ll find something for a gift for a special somebody. 

The owner also gave us a couple of small gift bags we are going to raffle off on the day of the ride. 

Nope, no tickets to buy, I’ll just put your name in my virtual hat (I have an app for that).  

We are working on a new restaurant as we decided against our initial choice due to extremely poor 

service when we were out pre-riding and stopped there for lunch. We have a couple of ideas, but 

our main goal for this ride was visiting the House of Honey.  

We are excited to attend the Ride-In, generously hosted by Chapter Y in Mayfield. Hope to see you 

there! 
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RVR Events 

Time is drawing to a close for your opportunity to join us for the July 18th Y’alls Baseball Game .  

The June Get-Together will be your last chance to sign up and pay for your tickets.  This will make 

it possible for me to distribute the tickets at the July Get-Together so you will not have to look for 

me at the gate the night of the game.  We have seats right behind home plate and there will be 

fireworks after the game.  We already have over twenty G-folk going, so don’t miss out!  It’s going 

to be a fun time.  The game begins at 7pm and we will be meeting for dinner at Acapulco’s on US 

42 (across from Wildwood Inn) at 5.  As always, if you are unable to come to the Get-Together, 

but still wish to go to the game, just contact me and let me know.  Hope to see you there! 
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BIKE NIGHT—Every Thursday at Hooters, 

Houston Rd., Florence. 

June 2025 
Ice cream rides every Wednesday, 4th, 11th, 18th and 

25th. 

• 44h— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come 

early to eat before Bingo! 

• 6th-7th—KRR State Event—Ride-In—Hosted by 

Chapter Y, Mayfield KY. See details on page 12 

• 10th—Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 11th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 14th — Lunch Ride— Visit Clermont House of 

Honey. Restaurant TBD. 

• 18th — Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 24th—Coordinator’s Meeting— Will be via email.  

• 25th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

Jul 2025 
Ice cream rides every Wednesday, 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd 

and 30th. 

• 2nd— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 8th — Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 9th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 12th—Lunch Ride— Diego’s Mexican Grill, Madi-

son, IN. 

• 16th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 18th—Y’all Ballgame  - 5pm—Dinner at Acapulco 

Mexican Bar & Grill, Game a 7pm.  Info here. 

• 20th  — National Ice Cream Ride 

• 23rd— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 26th — Lunch Ride—Lawson Family Restaurant & 

Rowletts Milkhouse Creamery, Campbellsburg, KY 

• 29th—Coordinator’s Meeting— Donatos Restau-

rant. Eat at 6pm. Meet at 7pm. 

• 30th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

August 2025 
Ice cream rides every Wednesday, 6th, 13th, 20th,  

27th. 

• 6th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. Come 

early to eat before Bingo! 

• 9th — Lunch Ride— Swampwater Grill then Lunk-

en Craft-Antique Mall, Cincinnati, OH 

• 12th—Chapter Get-together Gathering—

American Legion Post 4, US 42, Florence, KY. So-

cial Gathering 6pm , bring your own dinner. 

• 13th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Richwood, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

• 14th-167th—KRR State Event—The Blast—General 

Butler State Park. Click here for information. 

• 20th — Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Hebron, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo. 

• 23rd — Lunch Ride— Our Best Restaurant 

• 26th—Coordinator’s Meeting— Donatos Restau-

rant. Eat at 6pm. Meet at 7pm. 

• 27th— Bingo—7pm—Longnecks, Wilder, KY. 

Come early to eat before Bingo! 

 

 

 

 

 

https://chapterg.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/04/2025-Social-July-Yalls-BBall-18July2025.pdf
https://kyroadriders.org/wp-content/uploads/KRR2025BINGO.pdf
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 Do you have an  item(s) For Sale, why not list it in our newsletter. Just email me the following in-

formation: a picture, price and a description of item(s) you are selling. Please include your contact 

information.  If your item is sold, be sure to let me know so I can remove it from the newsletter. 

 

This newsletter is for our members, if you would like to see anything else in the newsletter, please 

let me know.  

 

REMEMBER: Items for the newsletter must be submitted by the 20th of the month.  
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Click here for the latest updates released from John Lazzeroni, JMC Riders Group 

Not a member? Join online here!         Follow JMC Riders on Facebook 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://jmcorp.com/JMC-Riders-Group_c_25.html
https://jmcorp.com/Memberships_c_34.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1183575926540506
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The Traveling Plaque promotes  visitation between chapters. Each chapter has a chance to 

capture the plaque by attending the chapter meeting of the chapter who currently holds the 

plaque.  Points are given at each meeting that your chapter attends. At the end of the year, at 

the KY Blast, the chapter with the most points, is awarded the plaque.  

Check on KY State Calendar for updated information on meetings. 

Chapter G has the plaque and it will be available at our June 10th gathering.
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Chapter A—Louisville 

Meets the 2nd Saturday 
Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Road #7 
Louisville, KY 40065 
Eat at 11:00 am—Meet at 12:00pm 

 

Chapter C—Lexington 

Meets the 3rd Saturday 
Roosters, 2640 Richmond Rd. 
Lexington, KY 40509 
Eat at 11:00am—Meet at 12:00pm 

 

Chapter G — Northern KY 

Meets 2nd Tuesday  
American Legion Post 4 
8385 US Hwy 42 
Florence, KY 41042 
6:00pm Bring  your own dinner to eat and social-
ize—Meet at 7:00pm 

 

Chapter K—Henderson 

Meets 1st Saturday 
Echo Lanes 
1698 Second St. 
Henderson, KY 42420 
Meet at 11:30am (CT)— Eat at 12:00pm (CT) 

 

Chapter S — Elizabethtown 

Meets 1st or 2nd Sunday (check State Calendar) 
Shoney’s 
1046 Executive Dr. 
Elizabethtown, KY 42701 
Eat at 4:00pm—Meet at 5:00pm 

 

Chapter T — Paintsville 

No Longer meets 

 

Chapter Y—Mayfield 

Meets 1st Thursday 
Majestic Family Restaurant 
700 S 6th St 
Mayfield, KY 42066 
Eat at 6:00pm—Meet 7:00 (CT) 

https://kyroadriders.org/traveling-plaque/
https://chaptera.org/
http://www.kybluegrasswings.org/
http://www.chapterg.org/page2.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2735458413238794
https://www.facebook.com/groups/213677512002198
https://www.kyroadriders.org/events-calendar/
https://www.facebook.com/Gwrra-Chapter-KY-T-Big-Sandy-Wings-128027183940433
https://www.facebook.com/groups/chapterygwrra
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Looking for a Road Course, you can sign-up on their website. Here’s the link. 
 
Be sure to check out their website for updated information. 
RPM Academy 
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KY Ride-in 2025— June 6th—7th, 

Sponsored by Chapter Y—

Lakeland Event Center, 4900 US-

62, Calver City, Y 42029. Make 

your Camping /Lodging reserva-

tion for Kentucky Dam Village 

Stare Resort Park on-line 

through Reserve America or call 

502-348-3500. 

Host Hotel is in KY Dam Village 

State Report Park: 113 Admin-

istration Dr., Gilbertsville, KY 

42044. The block rate is $107.96 

per night + tax. Mention Ken-

tucky Road Riders 5302, to se-

cure the block rate. Block closes 

on 4/30/25. 

2025 Blast—August 14th—16th  - 

General Butler State Park. 

Theme is “Riding, Rocking and 

Rolling”. Everyone is welcome 

and all motorcycle types are 

welcome! 

A block of rooms has been re-

served at the lodge. Call 866-462

-8853 for reservations and ask 

for Block 6977 Kentucky Road 

Riders. Must be made by July 13, 

2025. Rates: 8/13—8/14 

$139.95 per night; 8/15—8/16 

$154.94 per night. 

Other room types and cottages 

are available. Contact Leah Crid-

lin for rates. 

Camping reservations can be 

made at: Reserve America. 

Chapter G has reserved Spots 

50, 46, 48 & 67 at this time. 

Click here for Registration Form. 

State Ride—TBD—October 

around the 18th.  Bruce Hensley 

will lead a ride that will travel 

through each Chapter.  You can 

participate in all or part of this 

ride.  More information to come. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

KY State Annual Meeting (name 

to come) January 31st! 

 

 

 

 

 

https://rpm-academy.square.site/
https://rpmacademy.net/
https://www.reserveamerica.com/
https://www.reserveamerica.com/
https://kyroadriders.org/wp-content/uploads/2025-Blast-Registration-Form.pdf
https://rpmacademy.net/


15 June 2025 NEWSLETTER 



16 June 2025 NEWSLETTER 



17 June 2025 NEWSLETTER 



18 June 2025 NEWSLETTER 

C
O

U
P

LE
 &

 IN
D

IV
ID

U
A

L 
O

F 
TH

E 
Y

EA
R

 
 COY AND IOY RAFFLE FOR 2025 

This year’s the raffle is for a 22” Blackstone griddle. The 

tickets are $2.00 each and can  be purchase them from our 

COY, Jerry and Luanne Williams or our IOY, Gary Heil. 

Bernie is currently with Neal and Alice Scifres of Chapter A. Ber-
nie will be available at the Chapter Y meeting on 5/1/25. They 
meet at the Majestic Family Restaurant, 700 S 6th St., Mayfield, 
KY. They eat at 6:00pm and meet at 7:00pm (Central Time).  

Scruff is currently with Cindy Simpkins.  Scruff will be 
available at the Chapter A meeting on 5/10/25. They meet 
at Roosters, 10430 Shelbyville Road #7, Louisville, KY. 
They eat at 11am and meet at noon. 
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New & Ready to Order—River Valley Riders—KyG Jackets!  Please note that the  

2X and 3X are $3.00 more. 

STORE LINK 

 

https://kcgrvr.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
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Welcome to the River Valley Riders Gear Store.  Looking for a new shirt or a hat, all you have to do is 

click on the Store link and order your gear.   

STORE LINK 

https://kcgrvr.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
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Honda Goldwing 2002, 1800cc, 96128 miles, - $5500.00 

Illusion Red, excellent condition, serviced ready to ride.   

Contact Charlie Hobbs—859-802-6931 

New front tire at 94891 miles, replaced hydraulic fluids at same service.  rear tire at 84845 miles 

(service papers with bike).   

Lots of chrome, hand guards, mounted GPS, CB, highway pegs, belly pan, Honda service Manuel, 2 

half covers, dust cover, front tie down strap.   

I would not hesitate to take this bike on a cross country trip.  

If wanted a spare rear end assembly from a trike conversion. 
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2010 Goldwing Motorcycle  

Blue Book Value is $11,500, but I will accept any reasonable offer.   

Comfort Audio ABS and airbag.  Excellent condition.   

19,900 miles.  Garage kept every day.   

Must see to appreciate.   

If interested, contact Tom (Luanne's brother).  

 Phone number: (513) 236-7242 (text or call).  
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You can find us on the web at:  

chapterg.org 

Be sure to follow our Facebook page. 

River Valley Riders—KyG 

http://chapterg.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RVR.Kyg
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Here are some interesting facts about motorcycles:  
• There are about 40 million motorcycles on the road globally. 

• There are more than 10 million registered motorcyclists in the USA. 

• Britain used more motorcycles than any other country during WWII, more than 400 000. 

• The first-ever Harley Davidson motorcycle only went 40km/h. It had a single-cylinder engine 

that actually used a tomato can as its carburetor. 

• The world’s most expensive motorcycle costs $360,000! 

• The smallest functional motorcycle in the world is called Smalltoe, and Tom Wiberg built it. 

• The longest distance for riding a motorcycle in a 24 hour period was 2,019.4 miles. 

• In Japan, they built a motorcycle that’s powered by human waste. 

• The Matrix star, Keanu Reeves, is very passionate about motorcycles. 

• Many world-known celebs are/were motorcycle riders. 

 

The World’s Oldest Motorbike 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wladyslaw, CC BY-SA 2.0 DE https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/2.0/de/deed.en, via Wikimedia Commons 

 The Longest Ride: A Journey of Half a Million Miles 

Ever dreamed of ditching your day job to sit on your bike and ride into the sunset? 

That’s exactly what Emilio Scotto did back in 1985. 10 years, almost 300 countries, 13 passports 

and 457,000 miles later, he would make it to the Guinness World Record as the rider who’s made 

the longest ever motorcycle trip. 

The journey was by no means smooth. Scotto got mugged in Brazil, crossed paths with all sorts of 

outcasts on his way across the Amazon River, and even got arrested in Nicaragua on charges of 

spying for the CIA! 

His trusted Honda Gold Wing took him to all corners of the world, including Europe behind the 

Iron Curtain, Greenland, Egypt, African and Asian deserts and steppes, Australia, Japan. 

Reference: 23 Fascinating Motorcycle Facts: Buckle Up For Thrills & Chills!  

https://motorbikesecure.com/motorcycle-facts/#9_1_Million_for_a_Piece_of_History
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Renew your membership here! 

https://jmcorp.com/Memberships_c_34.html
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You can also get the form on the KY Rider Website. 

https://kyroadriders.org/wp-content/uploads/KRR2025BINGO.pdf
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State Directors 

Rick & Leah Cridlin kyroadriderdirector@gmail.com 

Assistant State Directors 

Dan & Rita Bondurant 

 

assistant_dirctor@kyroadrider.org 

Ride Coordinators 

Bruce & Kathy Hensley 

 

ride_coordinator@kyroadriders.org 

Educators 

Rick & Kim Artmayer 

 

ky.de.educator@gmail.com 

Treasurers 

Jerry & Luanne Williams 

 

treasurer@kyroadriders.org 

Membership Enhancement 

Program Coordinators 

Dean & Lora Miller/Miles Justice 

 

 

mepc@kyroadriders.org 

2024 Couple of the Year 

Jim & Kay Bryan 

 

coy@kyroadriders.org 

2024 Individual of the Year 

Ron Harper 

 

ioy@kyroadriders.org 

Pins & Patches 

John Keiter 

 

Pins_patches@kyroadriders.org 

Vendor Coordinators 

Ray & Kathy Conrad 

 

rconrad@wkybb.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Donita Nardi 

 

Newsletter_editor@kyroadriders.org 

Webmasters 

Roger & Karen Early 

 

webmaster@kyroadrider.org 

Motorist Awareness 

Open Position 

 

KENTUCKY STATE TEAM 

JMC RIDERS TEAM 

President 

John Lazzeroni 

 

 


